
 
 

CENTRAL DIVISION   
1000 E. WARRENVILLE ROAD, SUITE 100  •  NAPERVILLE, ILLINOIS 60563-1444  •  PHONE: (630) 955-8500  

February 13, 2023       Sent via Email Delivery 
 
Renante Marante 
Chicago Department of Environment 
Permitting & Inspections 
City of Chicago, Department of Public Health 
333 South State Street, Room 200 
Chicago, IL  60604 
 
Re: Request for Waiver of Special Condition 9 
 Vulcan Construction Materials, LLC – Pershing Road Recycle 
  
Dear Mr. Marante: 
 
Vulcan Construction Materials, LLC (Vulcan) operates a reprocessable construction/demolition 
material facility located at 3910 S Racine Avenue in Chicago. The current City of Chicago 
Department of Public Health permit allows the facility to operate between the hours of 6:00 AM 
and 7:00 PM, Monday through Saturday. Vulcan has been requested by RailWorks Track 
Services, LLC to expand the hours of operation to accommodate the upcoming CTA Blue Line 
Traction Power Upgrades project. The project is scheduled to begin on or around March 4, 
2023. 
 
Under Special Condition #9 of the permit, Vulcan requests permission to extend the existing 
operating hours for this project. In addition to the standard operating hours, Vulcan would like to 
accept inbound material and ship outbound material between 3:00 AM and 6:00 AM each 
Saturday morning beginning on March 4, 2023 and ending on May 27, 2023.  
 
In accordance with Special Condition 4 of the permit, Vulcan will not receive in excess of 
436,800 tons per year or more than an average of 1,400 tons per day of reporcessable 
construction/demolition debris. As required by the permit, there will be no active processing of 
material during these extended hours and therefore, minimal noise or dust will be generated by 
the proposed additional activities. If fugitive dust is generated through unloading or shipping 
operations, the facility’s water truck will be utilized to treat received material and control 
emissions. Vulcan is committed to be environmentally responsible for the properties we operate. 
Vulcan will adhere to the requirements of the facility’s permit to continue to demonstrate 
compliance with the environmental sections of the City of Chicago Municipal Code. 
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance and cooperation with this request. If you require 
additional information or have any questions, please contact me at (224) 230-5314 or 
garbaczt@vmcmail.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tommy Garbacz 
Environmental Specialist 
 


